
City of Clay 
P.O. Box 345 

Clay, Al 35048-0345 

 
PRE-COUNCIL MINUTES 

September 12, 2017 
 

The City Council of the City of Clay, Alabama held a Pre-Council meeting on Tuesday, September 12, 

2017, at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall with Mayor Webster presiding and City 

Manager Ronnie Dixon serving as recorder. 

  

Mayor Webster called the meeting to order. 

 

Council members present were: 

Councilor Don Baker, Councilor Becky Johnson, Councilor Bo Johnson, Councilor Dennis Locke, and 

Mayor Webster 

 

Absent: Councilor Ben Thackerson 

 

The Council discussed the agenda items for the regular City Council meeting.  

 

Mr. Dixon and the Council discussed the following 

 

Mr. Dixon presented the budget worksheet to the council.  If approved would go into effect Oct 1, 2017 

Discussion was had regarding mandatory garbage pickup for all citizens and the cost the city would have 

to bear if we provided supplemental cost. 

Mr. Dixon presented to council the proposed building plans for Paradise Valley. 

Mr. Dixon read the crime report for September. 

Resolution 2017-35 to release lien on property 7535 OSR. 

Cameras at Cosby Lake have been installed. 

If anyone asked, we do not know where the geese are. 

Website is not working.  Discovered this is due to the server being in Tampa FL. 

Vacant house located at 5537 Balboa Ct has a trailer parked on the lot.  To be checked out. 

Coach Hoods report was read. 

Proposed council has a moment of silence to remember 9/11. 

Discussed capturing sales tax for online retail. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Ronnie Dixon 

City Manager 


